Regional Street Naming Committee

Meeting Minutes

August 28th, 2018, 2:30 p.m.

Washoe County Slide Mountain Conference Room, 2nd Floor, Bldg. A 1001 East Ninth Street

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Heather Edmunson at 2:04 p.m.

Members Present

Jon Walker, City of Sparks
Brad Kaneyuki, Washoe County, Coordinator
Rebecca Reid, NV Energy
Jessica Calia, City of Reno
Heather Edmunson, Truckee Meadows Water Authority
Sean Chambers, City of Sparks Police Department
Wayne Handrock, Washoe County Community Services Department
Elaina Hooper, City of Reno
Randy Baxley, Washoe County School District
Bob Madewell, Nevada Department of Transportation

Legal Counsel

Stephan Hollandsworth, Washoe County District Attorney's Office

Alternate Members Present

Nicholas Connolly, City of Sparks Heather McCrary, Washoe County Public Safety

Non-Members Present

Jennifer Purgitt, Washoe County Community Services Department

<u>Apologies</u>

Quorum established.

Public Comment

No public comment.

Approval of Minutes from April 19, 2018

Motion by Bradley Kaneyuki, second by Elaina Hooper to approve the minutes from the April 19th meeting. Motion carried.

Approval of the Agenda for the August 28, 2018, meeting

Motion by Randy Baxley, second by Wayne Handrock, to approve the agenda for the August 28th meeting. Motion carried.

New Business

Jon Walker discussed renaming S. D'Andrea Parkway to Geno Martini Parkway. There was some discussion if the remaining D' Andrea Parkway would remain N. D'Andrea or if it will be renamed D'Andrea Parkway. Jon Walker said this has not been discussed but he will do an analysis and report back at a future meeting. Brad Kaneyuki sent out notification letters to affected parties and received no responses back. Jon Walker explained that this special meeting was held because of the timing of Mayor Martini's retirement and apologized for pushing this request through so quickly. Rebecca Reid asked that NV Energy be notified so they can change have the street lights changed.

Motion by Jon Walker, second by Bob Madewell, to rename S. D'Andria Parkway to Geno Martini Parkway. Motion carried.

Jon Walker discussed a request from the City of Sparks to rename Lazy 5 Parkway to Wingfield Hills Road. Brad Kaneyuki stated he received no responses to the notification letter he sent out. Bob Madewell asked about changing the Lazy 5 signs. Jon Walker believes there may be one that will need to be changed.

Motion by Jon Walker, second by Randy Baxley, to rename Lazy 5 Parkway to Wingfield Hills Road.

Item 5c was not discussed.

Stephan Hollandsworth discussed dissolving the Regional Street Naming Committee and transitioning all functions to an administrative level of Washoe County. Jon Walker stated that it would lighten committee members' loads if meetings were eliminated. Stephan will continue looking into this item and will report back to the committee as he hears of possible actions.

Miscellaneous Announcements

Brad Kaneyuki announced David Erickson has resigned from the committee.

Public Comment

No public comment.

Adjournment

Heather Edmunson adjourned the meeting at 2:27 p.m.